MINUTES, May 10, 2016 General Meeting of the Oak Hill Community Association  (v1.1)
ATTENDEES: 27 Oak Hill residents; Mayor Scharfenberger; Police Chief Weber

Convened 7:30PM by Glenn Cashion. (Rita Das, President, was out of town)

ELECTION OF OFFICERS.  

· OHCA Board slate of nominations: Sean Clark, Pres; Rita Das and VIvian Breen, co-VP; Glenn Cashion, Treas; Steve Miller, Secretary

· Motion and 2nd for nominations from the floor: none were received

· Vote to accept slate: attendees unanimously voted to accept the slate of 2016 officers.

TREASURER's REPORT: (Glenn Cashion)

· Membership: 242 households;  Checking Account balance: $5,809.16;  Savings Account: $21,280.95
MAYOR SCHARFENBERGER
Mayor Scharfenberger began with a general discussion of recent events in Middletown. Much of the Mayor's discussion was included in the Spring, 2016 "Middletown Matters" and not repeated in these minutes.   Click on the highlighted text to download, or review your own paper copy (8 pages) which USPS delivered to residents the 1st week of May.  (The author of these minutes found this issue of "Middletown Matters" to be an EXCELLENT source of Middletown current status.  The Mayor was a prominent author.)  

Attachment 1 is written comments by Oak Hill residents.   ~40 comments in 5 categories, was previously supplied to the Mayor.

The Mayor's stated goal: bring business to Middletown.  He stated

· Met with AT&T and other large companies to ask whether there is any additional things Middletown should be doing for them

· Observed a good sign: AT&T has purchased their property on Laurel Ave (presumably is not planning to move).  

· Sloan Kettering received Middletown approval to use trailers for medical care until permanent facilities are completed. (The mayor described strong-arming issues through NJ state for incentives to be in place that resulted in Sloan Kettering's decision to move to Middletown).

· T.J. Maxx and Bed Bath Beyond are moving into a former vacant shopping center

· One shopping center has been remodeled with an impressive South Beach Motif.

· A former dance studio has been remodeled

· The Mayor participates on the Sandy Hook Redevelopment Committee.  (Sandy Hook is part of Middletown). He was pleased with the first lease (60 years) for a "mansion on Officers Row", Sandy Hook,  to be used for vacation rentals

· Smaller business renovations/expansions no longer require planning board approval (details in "Middletown Matters")
ISSUES discussed at the meeting

ACTION ITEMS (for Mayor and Police Chief) 
HOUSING DEVELOPMENTS
· The Mayor discussed development of the former Avaya property (Middletown Lincroft Rd) and Bamm Hollow Golf Course.  In each case, the builders asked for much higher density housing (as a bargaining ploy?), and settled for significantly lower density housing.

· The Taylor Lane development (~130-140 residences opposite Target) is presently delayed by a private lawsuit.
STREETS
· Bamm Hollow will be repaved in July, 2016

· An attendee requested resurfacing of the "shortcut" between Middletown Lincroft and Nutswamp Roads because of high truck and bus traffic.  The Mayor interpreted this road to be 4 Winds Drive and will check with Ted Maloney about priority on his master list. (MAYOR ACTION ITEM)
· DEP approval was received 2 weeks previously to allow a light to be added at Church Street (at Kings Highway)

· An attendee requested access to the Stephenson Tract (for kayaking):  The Mayor stated a culvert  is being repaired that will regain access to the creek and pond
STREAM EROSION:
· The Mayor stated that Middletown will repair issues relating to Township property (such as roads).  Issues relating to private property must be handled by the land owner.   Attachment 1 lists several issues.

· One specific question: Poricy Brook is causing sinking of  Pelican Rd (near Crawford Rd).  As a result, the macadam is cracked and crumbling in the area of the storm drains ( and has had sink holes in that area in the past).   The Mayor stated he will take this issue directly to Ted Maloney. (MAYOR ACTION ITEM)
SERVICES
· Brush pickup:   The Mayor defended the current 1X/year as cost effective  He stated Kanes Lane was opened more hours (esp. Sunday) for brush, etc. drop-off. 

· Attendee question: Can Oak Hill have a dedicated tax to provide 2 pickups/year of brush, and maybe an additional pickup of leaves?  The Mayor said he is NOT comfortable with ANY additional tax.  In addition, he feels that administrating such a tax, only for Oak Hill, would be a major headache.

· E911 emergency call service is being transferred from Middletown to Monmouth County (described in "Middletown Matters").  This will provide significantly lower cost to Middletown. Both the Mayor and Police Chief stated that the resulting E911 response will be the same, or better than present.  The current Middletown emergency response room/facilities will be kept as a fall-back call center.

· Attendee question about adding street lighting: How does a residential street receive better nighttime lighting?  The Mayor answered the resident should go to JCP&L with evidence that everyone on the street wants added lights.  (In the end, Middletown would pay JC&L for the lighting).
POLICE CHIEF WEBER
The Chief was asked to address various safety issues.  He accepted responsibility to explore 5 specific areas:  These areas are marked with * in Oak Hill resident issues (attachment 1).   The specific issues the Chief is evaluating are downloadable at http://smiller.org/oakhillnj.com/2016/weber-items.pdf (At the Chief's request, part of this data was given to the Chief on May 10  and the complete data was emailed to him May 11).

1. CHILD SAFETY ISSUE: CRAWFORD AND MIDDLETOWN-LINCROFT RD.  R. Craig Weber will "take a look"

This issue is the most significant/most commented issue prior to the May 10 meeting.  Attachment 1 includes 15 written inputs. In addition, at the May 10 meeting, attendees provided several comments and accident observations. PROGRESS: On May 12 two police cars were observing traffic and the situation at the time of school dismissal.  The cars were parked at the Poricy Brook parking area across from the disputed intersection.

2.  DELAYS AT NORMANDY ROAD & OAK HILL RD CROSSING. R. Craig Weber will raise at a meeting with a security officer at his previously planned meeting with Naval Weapons Station Earle.  NOTE:  while crossing the Normandy tracks & road the 8 days ending 25, the traffic signal was observed behaving differently.  It was operating like a normal timed traffic signal.  The light now has a periodic ~30 second red-light duration  which stops traffic on Oak Hill Road (during the observed time, no cross-traffic was observed on Normandy Road).  

3. BORDEN & PELICAN INTERSECTION (speeding; add 4-way stop?): R. Craig Weber suggested an officer, presently attending traffic safety training, will be tapped for ideas.

4. BAMM HOLLOW 40 MPH LIMIT (A May 10 attendee asked why the limit is higher than the 35mph on Oak Hill Rd). R. Craig Weber "will look at this"

5. ADD SIGN, ON NORTH BOUND EVERETT ROAD (A request by a May 10 attendee)  R. Craig Weber "will look into this". A May 10 attendee reported a dangerous condition, while south bound on Everett Rd, when making left turn into Lincroft Presbyterian Church, just before W. Front St. The resident suggested a sign might prevent an accident by tailgating drivers.  The Chief observed that Middletown could add a sign on the North-bound side which Middletown controls.  However, the South-bound side is controlled by Holmdel.

OVERALL IMPRESSIONS

By the end of the meeting, attendees appeared to feel satisfied they are being supported.  However, the OHCA board was disappointed that Mayor Scharfenberger appeared to have not thoroughly read and evaluated Oak Hill's written issues.  To his credit, the Mayor announced the repaving of Bamm Hollow Rd, and indirectly answered most other issues during Q&A.  In addition, Police Chief Weber stated he had not previously seen the issues raised by Oak Hill residents.

These minutes of the OHCA General Meeting, May 10, 2016, are respectfully submitted by Steve Miller, OHCA Secretary

